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*****   If you ever submit expense reimbursement requests or use a Harvard GE Corporate Card you need to read this.  *****
Significant changes to the University’s reimbursement policy for employees will take effect on October 1, 2005.  It is important for everyone to understand the new policies and deadlines and the consequences of non-compliance.  The policy governs employee expense reimbursements for out-of-pocket business expenses and Harvard GE Corporate Card (“Corporate Card”) payments.  All GSD faculty and staff members on the Harvard payroll are governed by this policy.  
OVERVIEW OF CHANGES TO THE REIMBURSEMENT POLICY
1)  Employees have 30 days to submit expense reimbursement requests and Corporate Card receipts.  GSD employees will have thirty (30) days from the end date of a trip or the date of a non-travel expense (e.g., course materials, supplies, books) to submit their reimbursement request and Corporate Card receipts to their department’s financial staff for processing.  We recommend, however, that you submit receipts as soon as you return from a trip or incur non-travel expenses.  
Business expenses incurred by an employee while on leave (e.g., sabbatical or personal leave) must be submitted for reimbursement within this timeframe as well.

2)  Employees who submit Corporate Card receipts or expense reimbursement requests late may incur taxable income or not be reimbursed.  The 30-day submission deadline will give GSD financial staff sufficient time to process and submit expense reimbursement and Corporate Card payment requests to the University Travel and Reimbursement Office by the required sixty (60)-day deadline.  GSD financial staff will make every effort to process late employee reimbursement and Corporate Card payment requests by the 60-day deadline, but we cannot guarantee we will be able to do so in every case.  

Expense reimbursement and Corporate Card payment requests submitted to the University Travel and Reimbursement Office more than 60 days after the end date of a trip or the date of a non-travel expense will be handled as follows:
· Between 60-90 Days:  Will be processed as taxable income to the employee unless a reasonable exception approved by the Financial Dean has been obtained.  Requests for exception approval will be evaluated on the existence of compelling, extenuating circumstances.  Examples of reasonable exceptions include:
· Extended personal illness

· Death in the family

· Unanticipated leave of absence

· Travel outside of the country for an unexpected extended period of time
· After 90 days but before 6 months (182 days):  Will be processed as taxable income to the employee without exception.
· After six months (182 days):  Will not be reimbursed.

3)  Full-time employees on extended business trips (over 30 days) have different submission deadlines.  Contact Catherine Obbard in the GSD Finance Office for more information (phone and e-mail below).

4)  Employees will not be reimbursed for expenses paid in advance of a trip or event unless they are charged to the Corporate Card.  Employees who spend personal funds, (i.e., not charged to the Corporate Card), cannot be reimbursed until the trip or event has occurred.

Employees who incur travel or entertainment expenses in advance should consider applying for a Corporate Card if they do not already have one.  For more information, see 
http://vpf-web.harvard.edu/ofs/travel/Ge_corp.shtml or contact Mary MacLean in the GSD Finance Office at mmaclean@gsd.harvard.edu or 495-4115.

5)  The Corporate Card is to be used strictly for Harvard business expenses.  GSD employees will no longer be allowed to charge personal expenses to their Corporate Card except in rare cases of emergency.  

*
*
*
*
*

The GSD Finance Office will offer training sessions in September for staff assistants who process expense reimbursements and Corporate Card payments.  They will be sent additional information in a separate communication.

Thank you for your attention to these changes.  Please contact the GSD Finance Office if have any questions or need additional information:

Ann Renauer

Assistant Dean for Finance

arenauer@gsd.harvard.edu
496-1878

Catherine Obbard

Financial Manager
cobbard@gsd.harvard.edu
495-3771


